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Legislative Session: Week One 

 

Dear Friends and neighbors,  

 

In keeping with tradition, my office will be sending a more frequent newsletter, 

"The Berman Buzz," to keep you informed of bill actions, the status of 

appropriations, and other legislative matters during the 2021 session. If you 

have any specific questions or concerns relating to bills, don't hesitate to reach 

out to my office.  

 

Our Tallahassee line is 850.487.5031 and my email 

is Berman.Lori.Web@flsenate.gov. 

 

 

Lori 

https://mailchi.mp/flsenate/the-berman-buzz-legislative-session-week-1?e=c8e8263bf6
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Bill Action Update 

  

SB 188: Solar Energy Systems Located on the Property of an Educational Facility 

Heard in the Senate Education Committee on Tuesday, SB 188 passed 

unanimously. Its next stop is the Appropriations Subcommittee on Education. 

This bill exempts solar energy systems from the Cost Per Student Station 

calculation placed on Florida's public schools, removing a significant barrier they 

face when trying to switch to cost-saving solar energy.  

 

SB 688: Waivers of Exemptions of Applicable Assets 

This bill protects Florida residents from unintentionally assigning, pledging, or 

waiving their rights to assets (such as retirement accounts, annuities and other 

assets) that are protected under Florida law by requiring that any pledge 

agreement must specifically identify those types of protected assets in order to 

constitute an intentional assignment, pledge, or waiver. It was heard in the Senate 

Community Affairs Committee on Wednesday and passed unanimously. It now 

moves to the Finance and Tax Committee. 

 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=84e0a280da&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=8929422a44&e=c8e8263bf6


 

Local Funding Initiative Requests (LFIRs) 

  

Below is a chart of all the appropriation requests I've submitted for the 2021 fiscal 

year, totaling $15,164,476. Though the pandemic-induced economic contraction 

has left Florida with a stiff budget shortfall, these funding requests will, without 

a doubt, improve Palm Beach County's infrastructure, environment, and aid our 

nonprofits in their critical work for the community. I'll be fighting to get each of 

these important priorities in the General Appropriations Act this year. You can 

search all "LFIRs" here. 

  

 

Insurance Reform in the 2021 Session 

  

Over the past year, Florida’s homeowner’s insurance rates have increased by 

hundreds of dollars. This increase is attributed to excessive lawsuits and the 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=915c8ec5ee&e=c8e8263bf6


higher cost of litigation, record-setting hurricanes that have led to an increased 

number of catastrophe claims, and reinsurance costs. 

  

This session, Senator Boyd of Bradenton filed SB 76 as an attempt to combat 

these issues. The bill would allow insurance companies to change the way they 

cover older roofs. If your roof is over 10 years old and it gets destroyed during a 

hurricane, your insurance company could pay you what your old roof is worth at 

the time as opposed to paying 100% of the replacement cost. The bill also attempts 

to tackle the issue of increased litigation by creating a uniform two-year filing 

deadline for property insurance claims, supplemental claims, or reopen claims, 

and requires a 60-year notice of a property insurance claim prior to litigation. The 

bill also removes an optional attorney’s fee multiplier that can be imposed by a 

judge in certain cases. 

  

Currently, the insurer must pay a reasonable insurer fee to the insured’s attorney 

even if the claimant only recovers a small amount. Under this legislation, the 

insurer’s obligation to pay the attorney’s fees would be directly proportional to 

how successful the claimant was in recovering the amount demanded in the 

litigation. For example, if the claimant recovers 80% of the amount demanded, 

then the insurer would pay all of the attorney’s fees. If the claimant recovers 20-

80% of the amount demanded, then the insurer would pay the percentage of fees 

proportional to the percent recovered. Both of these provisions in the bill attempt 

to reduce fraud and ensure that attorneys aren’t recovering more than the 

claimant. 

  

One concern I have with this bill is related to the costs to replace a roof if older 

than 10 years old. The change would provide less coverage for homeowners who 

have roofs that are older than 10 years old depending on the type of material of 

the roof. However, homeowners could be left in the dark about the reduced 

coverage if an agent does not speak with a homeowner to purchase or renew their 

insurance and inform them of the change or if a homeowner decides to purchase 

insurance without the assistance of a broker. 

  

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=87b84bd1ef&e=c8e8263bf6


 

While I do not sit on any of the committees the bill will be heard in until the floor, 

I hope some of the issues with this legislation will be resolved as it gets heard in 

committee. 

 

 

Voting Information: MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS THIS TUESDAY! 

 

Voting does not end with the Presidential Election. Some local elections take place 

every year, and voters have the opportunity to choose people who will represent 

them in the city council, commission, or as mayor. The 2021 Municipal Elections 

will take place on Tuesday, March 9, 2021. Not all municipalities in Palm Beach 

County will have an election, but those who are hosting elections have different 

positions that are being contested.  

 

Click here to learn more about the candidates running for office in your 

municipality and to check if your municipality is having an election on March 9th. 

  

Registration Deadline – March 8th, 2021 

Election – March 9th, 2021 from 7am to 7pm 

Deadline to Return Vote-By-Mail Ballot – 7pm on March 9th, 2021 

 

Palm Beach County Supervisor of Elections Website 

 

Palm Beach County Property Appraiser Accepting Scholarship 

Applications 

 

“Regardless of interest or major, all college-bound Palm Beach County students 

are eligible to apply,” said Ms. Jacks. “Of course, with the paid internship 

opportunity, we might hope that students would discover the fascinating and 

multifaceted field of property valuation.”  

  

Six college scholarships of $1,500 each will be awarded to graduating high school 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=b0a5ba4231&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=55fd44e07b&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=55fd44e07b&e=c8e8263bf6


 

seniors who plan to attend a higher education institution full time. Each recipient 

will also be offered an opportunity for a paid summer internship in the Property 

Appraiser's Office. 

  

The office of Palm Beach County Property Appraiser Dorothy Jacks, CFA, AAS, is 

now accepting applications for the 28th Annual Palm Beach County Property 

Appraiser’s Scholarships. 

  

To be eligible for a scholarship award, a student must be a resident of Palm 

Beach County, have a minimum of 3.0 GPA, and plan to attend an accredited 

higher-education institution. The deadline to apply is March 31, 2021. 

  

“This program is particularly special to my office,” said Ms. Jacks. “These 

scholarships are completely funded by employee donations.” 

  

Since 1994, the Palm Beach County Property Appraiser's Office has awarded 

nearly $150,000 in college scholarships. 

  

For more information, call 561.355.3230 or visit pbcgov.org/papa/scholarship-

awards.htm 

 

 

Keeping Up With Berman's Bills 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=a7837e1534&e=c8e8263bf6
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Our mailing address is: 

Florida Senate 

2300 High Ridge Road, Suite 161 

Boynton Beach, FL 33426 

 

 
 

 

 

 


